On February 14, 2005 Board Member Debra Robinson asked the following question regarding February 16, 2005 Board Item PM3 (Project Modifications for H.L. Watkins Middle): 

Question:  How was the project delayed by Hurricanes Charlie and Ivan? 

Response:  The construction manager requested the following delays for the two storms: Hurricane Charlie five (5) days from August 11th-15th, 2004 and Hurricane Ivan six (6) days from September 10th-15th, 2004.  All productive work was stopped in order to secure buildings, equipment and materials on site in order to mitigate potential loss from oncoming storms. Once storm threat passed, CM was required to re-mobilize. Each delay was fully documented showing impact to project schedule. 
Joseph Moore

Chief  Operating Officer

